Pastor’s Report
May Council Meeting
activities of the last month

· 1 wedding, 1 house blessing

· Meetings with Rabbi Josh Brown of Temple Israel, Elizabeth Leung of UCC national office, and Kim Morrow of Nebraska Interfaith Power & Light.

· Completed Lenten book study on Christ of the Celts.  Thanks to everyone who provided soup.

· Saw the Sandhill crane migration

· Was interviewed by high school student working on a project on marriage equality

· Confirmation class visited Temple Israel

· Spoke at First Lutheran Church as part of their Lenten series “Why Do People Hate?”  My topic was “Why Do People Hate LGBT People?”

· Clergy Learning Group approved grant for me to attend the Yale Writer’s Workshop

· Attended MasterSingers concert

· Gave invocation at Elijah Sturek’s Eagle Scout ceremony

· Met with Malakhi & Elizabeth for his first quarter evaluation

· Met with Stewardship Committee to plan our Omaha Gives campaign

· Maundy Thursday service
· Preached as part of Kountze Memorial Lutheran Church’s Good Friday service

· Participated in Sanctuary Cleaning

· Easter events

· Finished my work re-writing the Nebraska Conference Compensation Guidelines, approved at Commission on Ministry meeting on April 22.

· Construction oversight and feedback throughout the month

· Discussions about adapting worship to construction and what changes to make going forward with the altered physical space

· Was appointed to chair Nebraska Conference Task Force looking into changes to Church and Ministry and structure/functions of associations.

· Attended All-Church Retreat, led confirmation classes as part of it.

· Met with Congregational Care to brainstorm how we can better address mental health issues.

· Coordinated our congregation’s involvement in the Clean & Green Event on May 4.

Evangelism:  I have seen an uptick in the number of congregants, particularly congregational leaders, sharing our posts on social media.  Thank you.

Worship:  One big topic occupying my thoughts and energy is how our worship will adapt to the changes in our physical space.  The space has opened up and that has invited us to play with arrangements and style.  Many have liked some of the stylistic differences during construction.  We may work to integrate more causal, conversational, and interactive aspects.  I have also felt some freedom of movement during preaching and imagine that the new space affords some new possibilities for the sermon.  Worship Ministry will be discussing all of these things.

Upcoming:

· Working with Mark Winn on revising our e-mail newsletter.

· Speaking on a panel at the Queer Nebraska Youth Network’s “Corn This Way” conference on May 17.

· Final Confirmation class events and then Confirmation Sunday on May 18.

· Promoting Omaha Gives on May 21.

· Evaluating confirmation and our youth and children’s programming.  Some of us feel a need to evaluate what we’ve been doing and to consider whether we should be doing some things differently.
· Attending the Nebraska Conference Annual Gathering in Lincoln.

· Attending the Yale Writer’s Conference June 7-22.  Preaching in my absence will be Jim Harmon, Rev. Kim Morrow, and Bill Switzer.
